
From: Adams, Helen <adamshel@musc.edu>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Date: 6/18/2015 4:24:55 PM
Subject: Question from Medical Univ. of SC PR office

Chaney,
Sorry to bother you on a busy day. I have a flag question that has nothing to do with the confederate flag. Did the governor 
ask that the US and state flags be flown at half mast today to honor the memory of the Charleston church shooting victims? 
We’d like to include a photo of the MUSC flags in a story about hate crimes.
Thank you,
Helen Adams
Writer
MUSC Office of Public Relations
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